
  

 

Living and Sharing the Transforming Love of Christ 

Weekly Calendar 
Sunday    

7:45 am Choir Rehearsal  
8:30 am First Service 
9:45 am Education Hour 

11:00 am Second Service 
 

Monday 
6:00 pm QuarterLife 
 

Tuesday  
10:00 am Tuesday Morning Ladies Bible 

 Study 
2:00 pm Staff Meeting 
7:30 pm High School Ladies Bible Study 
 

Wednesday 

4:00 pm Monthly Mid-Week Communion 
 Service (2nd Wednesday) 
5:30 pm Praise Team Rehearsal 

8:30 pm The Gathering 

 

Thursday 
7:00 am Early Thursday Morning Bible 
 Study:2nd & 4th Thursdays 
 (In-person & Zoom Meeting) 
 

Friday  
Pastor Kent’s Day Off 
10:00 am American English for 

 Internationals 

Campus Sojourner

September/October 2022 

Rev. James Lanning Installation 

The Schultz family and friends celebrate as Ashley, 
Madison and Reagan are Baptized in the family of 
Christ on Sunday, June 26, 2022. 
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PASTOR’S CORNER 
 

 
Partners in the Gospel 
 
I thank my God in all my remembrance of you, 4 always in every prayer of mine for you all 
making my prayer with joy, 5 because of your partnership in the gospel from the first day 
until now. 6 And I am sure of this, that he who began a good work in you will bring it to 
completion at the day of Jesus Christ. 

Philippians 1:3-6 
 
The Apostle Paul gives thanks for the Christians in Philippi because they are his partners 
in God’s work.  Whether together or apart, Paul and the members of the Philippian 
congregation were joined in the common mission of advancing the Gospel message of 

forgiveness and eternal life in Jesus Christ. 
 
In January, Campus Lutheran and Good Shepherd Lutheran in Centralia began exploring what “shared ministry” might 
look like for our congregations.  Soon after, Campus and Good Shepherd voters agreed to move forward and began the 
process of developing a memorandum of understanding.  Good Shepherd also moved forward with requesting to call a 
seminary candidate.  On July 31, 2022, Rev. James Lanning was installed as Good Shepherd’s pastor, while also serving as 
a pastoral assistant at Campus Lutheran.  
 
While this new partnership is still in its infancy, both congregations have already shared some events and activities.  The 
youth groups have had some joint outings and travelled together to the Youth Gathering in Houston this summer.  A post
-college young adult group, Quarterlife, has been formed, and invitations have been exchanged between the 
congregations for a number of special events.   
 
Recently, a leadership team was formed that will work to identify the ministries, resources, training, finances, volunteers 
and a timeline for implementing congregation-based ministry which will have a direct impact on making disciples.  The 
core of this new team met for the first time at the Churches Planting Churches Conference held in St. Louis on August 18-
20.  This initial meeting was very productive, and plans are underway for a slightly expanded team, officially recognized 
as the “Shared Ministry Workgroup,” to meet in October.   
 
Pray for the leaders and members from both congregations, that as we come together with much excitement and many 
great ideas, we will prioritize and focus our shared ministry opportunities in meaningful, missional, attainable ways. 
 
+Serving Christ with you+ 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Shared Ministry Workgroup Members 
 

• Pastor Kent Pierce 
• Mark Kruse 
• John Sponaugle 
• Natalie Carlson 
• Pastor James Lanning 
• Curt Nadler 
• Catherine Simmons 
• Hannah Lanning 
• Aaron Seider 
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JAMES LANNING—PASTORAL ASSISTANT 
 
 

Meet the Lannings 

James Lanning – I was born in Austin Texas on June 14, 1990 and am the oldest of 3 brothers. I will be a first-generation pastor 
within my family, though I join my younger brother in the ministry field, as he is a campus missionary with Cru. I enjoy running 
long distances, like running half and full marathons, as well as triathlons and mud runs. I also enjoy playing music and have 
played the trombone since I was in middle school; Hannah and I have played in a local orchestra since my first year at the 
seminary and are hoping to find one in or near Centralia to be a part of.  
 
I went to school at Texas Tech University and earned a degree in Mid-level Education. During my time at Texas Tech my 
brother and I joined Campus Crusade (Cru). After my graduation from Texas Tech, I went on a summer mission with Cru to 
Branson, Missouri, where I gained experience in evangelism and in leading a men’s group. A few months after I got back from 
the mission, circumstances led me to look into seminary. In early February I started the application process; by May I had been 
accepted; in June, without ever setting foot on the campus of Concordia Seminary, I came to St. Louis. After 4 short years at 
Concordia, I am now ready to begin my ministry here with y’all. 
 
Hannah Lanning – Hannah was born on November 18, 1994 and is the 4th child of 5 siblings. She is one of the most talented 
musicians I know, and the number of instruments she plays is beyond impressive. Hannah plays the violin, the concert harp, 
the piano, and the viola all at professional level, and can play double bass and cello at a competent level. Hannah loves music 
and theatre and enjoys certain sports like volleyball; she loves to travel and see knew places, and we both love to hike and ski. 
 
 Hannah and I met in a young adult Bible Study, where we quickly fell in love; I proposed in September of 2019, after almost a  
year of dating, and we got married on Dec. 21, 2019. God has truly blessed me with my wife Hannah, and I am very grateful. 
She is a very warm and loving person, and a very good wife and mother. I know she will be a key part of my ministry, as she is 
my greatest helper and my dearest friend. 
 
Katherine Lanning – Our little daughter was born on December 19, 2020 in Appleton Wisconsin. She is almost a year and a half 
and already has a distinct little personality. Her favorite activities include babbling, walking, climbing stairs, eating food, and 
throwing food on the ground. She loves being outside more than just about anything else and enjoys collecting sticks. Katy is 
the first grandbaby on both sides of the family, and brings joy and life to our family, even if she can be a little patoot half the 
time.  
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Student Ministry 
 
Hello everyone! 
 

I would like to express my excitement and gratitude to be serving as a Student Worker again this 
year at Campus Lutheran. I truly feel like Campus Lutheran Church is my second home and I love 
getting to be a part of this church family. We had a great summer as a Lutheran Student Fellowship! 
We welcomed incoming freshman, had Bible studies, and prepared for this school year. I am looking 
forward to another great year at the Gathering and Campus Lutheran Church! 
 

Morgan Jennings 

 
 
 

 

Meet Our New Student Worker—Leah Jennings 

 

Hello everyone! I am Leah Jennings and I am a sophomore studying Strategic Communications. I 
started serving The Gathering last semester as the communications chair on the Lutheran Student 
Fellowship Board. I am very excited to continue this year as the communications chair, along with 
being on the Peer Ministry Team and working alongside my sister as a Student Worker. I’m eager to 
grow our campus ministry and build relationships through The Gathering on Wednesday nights, 
Women’s Bible Study, and any other small groups and events we will host. I’m honored to be able to 
serve Campus Lutheran and our campus ministry in any way I can this year! 
 

 

 2022-2023 LSF OFFICERS 
 

President: Jacob Reuter (jsr9m4@umsystem.edu) 
Vice-President: Adam Koenig (akoenig330@gmail.com) 
Secretary: Alex Hopfer (hopferalex@gmail.com) 
Treasurer: Paul Maschhoff (pdm42t@umsystem.edu) 
Communications Chair: Leah Jennings (lhj4vb@umsystem.edu) 

mailto:jsr9m4@umsystem.edu
mailto:akoenig330@gmail.com
mailto:hopferalex@gmail.com
mailto:pdm42t@umsystem.edu
mailto:lhj4vb@umsystem.edu
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STUDENT MINISTRY TEAM - THOMAS SENTER 

This summer, the LSF has been meeting each Wednesday for the Summer Gathering. Throughout June, our group read 
Greg Finke’s Joining Jesus: Show Me How. We learned how to disciple to the people in our everyday lives and the people 
we may meet in the upcoming school year. After finishing our book study, we decided to move on to a more easy-going 
Bible study, so we’ve been going through The Mayberry Bible Study by Stephen Skelton. This is a study in which we watch 
an episode of The Andy Griffith Show and then discuss how the lesson taught in that episode is reinforced by the Bible. It 
has been fun to learn from Andy, Barney, Opie, and all the other characters in Mayberry! 
 

Outside of our Bible studies, the LSF also took part in Mizzou’s Summer Welcome. This was an opportunity for us to meet 

incoming freshman and tell them about our group. We look forward to seeing some of these students again in the fall!  
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 STUDENT MINISTRY TEAM CONTINUED 

Summer Gathering 

Move-In Day 
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The Gathering 
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The Gathering Continued 
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MISSIONARY NEWS  
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Youth Ministry Team - Mary Anne Wolfmeyer 

2022 National Youth Gathering 
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 Youth Gathering Continued 
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COMMUNICATIONS - SCOTT DART 

Campus Lutheran is pleased to announce that after the supply chain shortages of the pandemic, we finally got all the 
parts we needed in order to broadcast the worship service in Joy (room 118; the nursery) so that parents or guardians 
can continue to follow the service if the nursery is needed during the service. 
 
Any service that is live streamed will also be shown in Joy.  When there is no live stream, the screen will show the 
announcements, just like the screens in the Connect Room and by the elevator. 
 
We’d like to particularly thank Luke Lilienkamp and Thomas Senter for installing the wiring between the streaming 
center and Joy. 
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Fall Festival Bazaar 

Do you like to eat spaghetti? Do you like to cook or bake? Are you a crafter? And perhaps most importantly, can 
you wash dishes?! 
 
Please join us on Saturday, October 15th, for the Second Annual Fall Festival and Bazaar with a Spaghetti 
Dinner! 
 
This is a fun way to spend time in fellowship, outreach, and fundraising for our church! We will have a bazaar 
with lovely handmade items and baked goods available, and a delicious spaghetti dinner that evening. These 
photos show a sampling of the items available that day, and more photos are posted under the link on our 
church website www.campuslutheran.org/fall-festival—bazaar. 

https://www.campuslutheran.org/fall-festival--bazaar.html
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LWML ZONE RALLY 
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Meet Me At The Manger  
 

  To make this “Gift to the Community” a success and provide a positive statement of praise to our Lord, your participation 
is congregational event is needed with the following: 

 
1. Bring and display your nativities with story cards.  Set-up will be any time on Thursday, December 1.   College students, 

bring a nativity back after your Thanksgiving visit home or to Grandma’s.  Frequent Visitors, please display at least one 
nativity.   

2. Distribute postcard invitations.  Don’t forget your neighbors, co-workers, friends, clubs, etc.  
3. Social media fans: post and share the invitation on Facebook, Twitter, Instagram, etc.  Each of you probably has a mini-

mum of 100 contacts not from Campus Lutheran.  
4. Serve as host for an hour or two to greet guests as they arrive, station yourself among the nativities to answer ques-

tions, help direct the flow of viewers, work in the Children’s corner, or volunteer in the kitchen.  
5. The Community Life Center will be open for Fellowship, so offer to provide baked Christmas cookies, nutrition bars, 

apple cider or hot chocolate and/or help serve.  
6. A special viewing is open for senior residential facilities, those with mobility issues, those avoiding crowds because of 

health 9:30am-3:00pm Friday, December 2  
7. Bring your family, friends, neighbors, or complete strangers to view the nativities 5:00-8:00 p.m. Friday, December 2 or 

11:00 am-5:00 p.m. Saturday, December 3.  
8. Help with tear-down at 5:15 Saturday, December 3.   This is a big job!   We need a couple of strong individuals to help 

lift tables, foam panels, and totes/boxes filled with nativities!! 
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Happy  
Birthday! 

 

July: 
1 - Paul Forney 

2 - Reagan Schultz 
3 - Bethany Moseley 
4 - Kerry Hoffman 

5 - Noah Sill 
6 - Curtis Nelson 

8 - Darlene Bachmann 
10 - Eric Kincanon, Sandra Brumm 
11 - Yvonne Warner, Tim Giboney 

12 - Lilly Lentz, John Brumm, Christian 
Nelson, April Sarff 
13 - Jim George 

14 - Ryann Bartels 
16 - Paul Young 

17 - Madison Schultz 
22 - Amanda Bell 

23 - Hannah McClure 
28 - McKenna Forney, Everett Terhune, 

Levi Vaughn, Thomas Senter 
30 - Linda Heermann 

31 - Morgan Yanez, Mark Kruse 
 

August: 
1 - Brendan Hoffmann 

2 - Cindy Barchet 
8 - Kent Pierce, Maxwell Bartels 

11 - Emilia Trickey, Laurie Wallace, 
Chris Vaughn 

12 - Jeanine Davison 
13 - Kyler Haley 
17 - Carrie Peiter 

18 - Brandon Duque 
20 -  Madison Constance, Erik Slatinsky 

22 - William Senter 
23 - Kristina Forney, Carl Barchet 

24 - Heidi Duque, Lance Moat 
25 - Kellen Reynolds 
26 - Scott Wallace 

29 - Joseph Lee, Helen Pelousky 
30 - Tyler Kroenke, Morgan Jennings, 

Tom Moe 
31 - Liam Coon 

 

September: 
2 - Morgan Kruse, Clay Patterson 

3 - Sharon Kinden 
6 - Art Simmons 
9 - Anna Maxey 
11 - Rose Lentz 

14 - Xavier Brown 
16 - Deb Linneman, Lindy Holley 

17 - Kay Steevens 
18 - Ainsley Roth, Beckett Roth, Graham 

Roth, Mary Suits, Deanna Leimbach 

19 - Janice Baird 
20 - Jim Sharon 

21 - Natalie Carlson, Brennen Pierce 
26 - Tammy Mandle 
27 - Danielle Dart 

28 - Jen Pierce 
29 - Ella Kruse, Shannon Patterson 

30 - Alexander Hubert 
 

October: 
1 - Rose Ward 

5 - Amy Zimmerschied, Deb Simmons 
6 - Dennis Bogle 
7 - Allen Huggins 

10 - Leila Bell 
11 - Ilze Straumanis 
12 - Rod Hartwig 

14 - Ashtyn Howard 
15 - Matt Boldt 

16 - Andrew Yanez, Abby Mirly 
17 - Skyler Fulmer, Melissa Slatinsky, 

Lorelei Brown 
25 - Mary Ellen Lohmann 

26 - August Garvey 
27 - Jacob Reuter 

30 - Kathy Schoenherr, Annaleigh 
Lohmann, Kristy Kruse 
31 - Samantha Hubert 

 

Elders’ Prayers:   
 

JULY 16 - Tyler & Carolyn KROENKE; Ella KRUSE; Mark & Kristy KRUSE; John & 
Darlene KRUSE; Luke, Kayla & Riley KRUSE; Morgan KRUSE; Joseph LEE, Roberta LEE; 
Robert LEE; Deanna LEIMBACH; Jeff, Laura, Lilly & Rose LENTZ; Pat LIEURANCE; Luke 
& Miranda LILIENKAMP; Paul & Joy LILIENKAMP; Lynn LIMBACK; Dale & Deb 
LINNEMAN; Dayna LINNEMAN; Shirly LITTELL; Samuel & Kate LOHMAN; Chris, Mary 
Ellen, Annaleigh & Lydia LOHMANN 

 

AUGUST 20 - Tammy MANDLE; David MANZ; Ashlea, Keith, Ethan, Blake & Emmalyn MARLETT; Pam 
MATHEWS; Blake, Kristen, Anna & Grace MAXEY; Zane MCADAMS; Zachary & Allison MCADAMS; Troy & 
April MCADAMS; Hannah MCCLURE; Josh MCDOWELL; Abby MIRLY; Margie MITCHELL; Lance, Linda & 
Noah MOAT; Tom MOE, Corey MOENTMANN; David MOENTMANN; Eva MOENTMANN; Caelan MORGRET; 
Curt & Paula MORGRET; Kelsey MORGRET; Bethany & Robert MOSELEY 
 

SEPTEMBER 17 -  Hannah & Matt NACARATO; Carol & Frank NACARATO; Christian NELSON; Curtis & 
Theresa NELSON; Noah NOVAK; Rusty & Vicky OLSON; Mary OLSON; Adam, Shannon, Clay & Chloe 
PATTERSON; Sharon PEIRCE; Carrie PEITER; Jay & Sarah PELLIS; Helen PELOUSKY; Kent, Jen & Brennen 
PIERCE; Emma PIERCE; Norah PIERCE; Wayne & Linda PORATH; Dennis REITH; Jacob REUTER; Tonya, 
Kevin, William & Kellen REYNOLDS; Matthew RHODES 
 

OCTOBER 15 - Bryan, Becky & Colin ROSS; Kate ROSS; Barron, Laura, Ainsley, Beckett & Graham ROTH; 
Emma ROTH, Phil, April, Hailey & Alivia SARFF; Dan & Kathy SCHOENHERR; Thomas, Sarah, William & 
Elizabeth SENTER; Jim & Sheilah SHARON; Tracy & Noah SILL; Art & Deb SIMMONS; Rachel SKRABAL; Erik 
& Melissa SLATINSKY; Vicki SMITH; John & Gail SPONAUGLE; John STECKER; Barry & Kay STEEVENS; 
Ilze STRAUMANIS; Betty STUENKEL; Mary SUITS; Tim SULLIVAN 
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Wedding Anniversaries 
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Lohman, Dayna Linneman, Adam Koenig, 
Sam Koenig, Noah Sill, Abraham 
Zachary, William Reynolds Colton 

McCloud, Riley Kruse 
 

August: 
Eric Kincanon, Sandra Brumm, John 

Stecker, Mark Kruse, Paul Forney, Chris 
Vaughn, Karen Huggins, Vicki Smith, 

Bethany Moseley, Brendan Hoffmann, 
Lena Coon, Blake Trickey, Emily 

Zimmerschied, Amy Zimmerschied, Logan 
Huggins, Levi Vaughn, Xavier Brown, 

Vivian Brown 
 

September: 
Christian Nelson, Art Simmons, Carol 

July: 
Everett Terhune, Jane Terhune, Darlene 
Bachmann, Ruth Kincanon, John Hoehne, 
Gloria Hoehne, Audrey Harned, Linda 
Duffen, Kerry Hoffman, Scott Dart, Iris 

Zachary, Hannah McClure, Kate 

July: 
 

Scott & Danielle Dart celebrate 5 years on July 29 
Chris & Mary Ellen Lohmann celebrate 10 years on July 14 

Caleb & Katie Brown celebrate 16 years on July 1 
Mark & Kristy Kruse celebrate 20 years on July 21 
Mike & Julie Jones celebrate 22 years on July 29 

Rob & Chris Vaughn celebrate 25 years on July 29 
Ron & Lugine Hein celebrate 44 years on July 8 

Neal & Linda Heermann celebrate 56 years on July 9 
Ev & Joy Adam celebrate 60 years on July 14 

 

August: 
 

Jake & Heather Vaughn celebrate 1 year on August 28 

Blake & Emilia Trickey celebrate 1 year on August 7 

Luke & Miranda Lilienkamp celebrate 6 years on August 20 

Jay & Sarah Pellis celebrate 9 years on August 31 

Kent & Jen Pierce celebrate 28 years on August 6 

John & Darlene Kruse celebrate 32 years on August 25 

Tim & Linda Duffen celebrate 34 years on August 20 

John & Julie Zimmerschied celebrate 35 years on August 8 

Scott & Laurie Wallace celebrate 36 years on August 19 

Linda & Lance Moat celebrate 36 years on August 2 

Dale & Deb Linneman celebrate 37 years on August 3 

John & Gail Sponaugle celebrate 46 Years on August 21 

Art & Deb Simmons celebrate 51 years on August 14 

Kerry & Linda Hoffman celebrate 52 years on August 15 

Barry & Kay Steevens celebrate 55 years on August 12 

Mike & Judy Alexander celebrate 56 years on August 20 

Wayne & Linda Porath celebrate 58 years on August 29 
 

September: 
 

Emeri & Matthew Burgher celebrate 3 years on September 14 
Matt and Amanda Bell celebrate 4 years on September 22 
Paul & Joy Lilienkamp celebrate 36 years on September 13 

Vicki & Rod Hartwig celebrate 53 years on September 6 
John & Gloria Hoehne celebrate 55 years on September 3 

 

October: 
 

Sam & Kate Lohman celebrate 2 years on October 2 
Danielle & Phil Beck celebrate 3 years on October 5 

Hannah & Matt Nacarato celebrate 5 years on October 7 
Joel & Kelly George celebrate 7 years on October 24 

Brian & Jeanine Davison celebrate 7 years on October 11 
Paul & Kristina Forney celebrate 10 years on October 7 
Tara & Brock Arnett celebrate 15 years on October 13 
Barron & Laura Roth celebrate 16 years on October 7 

Cindy & John Kadlec celebrate 26 years on October 19 
Paul & Peggy Young celebrate 36 years on October 18 
Jim & Sheilah Sharon celebrate 43 years on October 6 

Dennis & Donna Bogle celebrate 53 years on October 10 
Dave & Emmy Berg celebrate 58 years on October 10 

 

Dierking, Carl Barchet, Carrie Peiter, 
Cindy Barchet, Valerie Holley, 
Theresa Nelson, Thomas Senter, 

Madison Constance, Emilia Trickey, 
Morgan Kruse, Joseph Lee, McKenna 

Forney, Brian Davison, Corinthia 
Davison, Oliver George 

 

October: 
Emmy Berg, Kay Steevens, Deb 

Simmons, John Brumm, Gail Horrell, 
Jen Pierce, Deanna Leimbach, Curtis 

Nelson, Amanda Bell, Morgan 
Jennings, Ella Kruse, Liam Coon, 

Brennen Pierce, Alexander Hubert, 
William Senter 
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The Campus Sojourner is a bi-monthly 

publication of Campus Lutheran 

Church.  We welcome submissions from 

readers.  Articles chosen for publication 

may be edited to fit available space.   

Submissions may be e-mailed to:  

office@campuslutheran.org or faxed to 

442-6930.  Articles by email are 

encouraged.   

Submission deadline is the 20th of 

each month. 

Living and Sharing the Transforming Love of Christ 
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Campus Lutheran Church 
304 S College Avenue 
Columbia MO  65201 
 

       Return Service Requested 

Rev. Dr. Kent Pierce, Pastor 

(573) 442-5942 

E-mail:  kent.pierce@campuslutheran.org 
 

Rev. Art Simmons, Director of International 

Ministry, (573) 442-5942 

E-mail:  revart2013@gmail.com 
  

Vicki Smith, Office Assistant 

(573) 442-5942 

Fax: (573) 442-6930 

E-mail: vicki.smith@campuslutheran.org 
 

Craig Busseau, Director of Discipleship & Family 

Life, (573) 442-5942 

E-mail:  craig.busseau@campuslutheran.org 
 

Tyler Kroenke 

Student Worker 

E-mail: tyler.kroenke@campuslutheran.org 
 

Morgan Jennings 

Student Worker 

Email: morgan.jennings@campuslutheran.org 
 
 

Web Site:  www.campuslutheran.org 
 

Like us on Facebook: 

Facebook.com/CampusCoMo 
For more accurate and up to date activity schedule information, 
please check the calendar on our website www.campuslutheran.org.  


